MATHIS, RIGGS & PRATHER, P.S.C.

ATTORNEYS AT LAW 500 MAIN STREET, SUITE 5 SHELBYVILLE, KENTUCKY 40065

C. LEWIS MATHIS, JR. T. SHERMAN RIGGS DONALD. T. PRATHER NATHAN T. RIGGS TELEPHONE: (502) 633-5220

FAX: (502) 633-0667

E-MAIL: mrp@iglou.com

June 19, 2009

Jeff Derouen, Executive Director Kentucky Public Service Commission 211 Sower Blvd P.O. Box 615 Frankfort, KY 40602 PECEIVED

JUN 22 2009

PUBLIC SERVICE
COMMISSION

Re: U.S. 60 Water District of Shelby & Franklin Counties, Kentucky Fire Department Rule Case No. 2008-00045

Dear Mr. Derouen:

Enclosed for filing in the record of the captioned case is a copy of the December 11, 2008 letter from Kenneth Slone, State Director of United States Department of Agriculture Rural Development to Mr. William Eggen, Chairman of U.S. 60 Water District, which Mr. Eggen only just received. This letter consents to the tariff change requested by U.S. 60 Water District in this case and is being filed pursuant to the request of Jerry Wuetcher.

It is my understanding this is the final document needed for the Commission to process the District's request. Please contact me if further information is needed for this request to be processed.

Yours Truly,

MATHIS, RIGGS & PRATHER, P.S.C.

Donald T. Prather

DTP/pm Enclosure

Cc: Darrell Dees, Manager, U.S. 60 Water District William Eggen, Chairman, U.S. 60 Water District C:\My Docs\Paula's Docs\DTP\Water\U.S. 60\Rural Development\PSC Letter.doc

1 1

11.0





United States Department of Agriculture Rural Development

Kentucky State Office

December 11, 2008

Mr. William Eggen, Chairman US 60 Water District PO Box 97 Bagdad KY 40003

Dear Mr. Eggen:

This letter is in response to Donald T. Prather, Attorney-At-Law, request for Rural Development concurrence in the water district change in tariff.

Rural Development has no objection to the fire hydrant charge and the surcharge as mentioned in the letter being removed from the water district's tariff. The fire hydrant charge did not generate significant revenue that will affect the water district ability to repay the loan as the water district has some cash reserves. The prior surcharge and normal growth of customer count has improved the water district financial capacity.

And the property of the proper

If there are any questions, please contact this office at (859) 224-7336.

Sincerely,

State Director

CC: Donald Prather - Shelbyville, KY

771 Corporate Drive - Suite 200 - Lexington, KY 40503 Phone: (859) 224-7336 - Fax: (859) 224-7344 - TDD: (859) 224-7422 - Web; http://www.rurdev.usda.gov/ky

Committed to the future of rural communities.